 PC meeting 7th November 2024
ITEM 7 GREEN SPACES
a) Report from Broom Hill Trust.
At time of writing there have been 2  autumn volunteer work mornings on Broom Hill equating to 32 person hours of work. This has so far achieved:-

Cutting of hedge at the bottom of the grass slope,
Clearing of the undergrowth around the former picnic site,
Cutting back of bramble growth around the newly planted oaks,
And making progress on digging out the bramble growth in the middle of the wooded section.

The last autumn volunteer work morning will be on Broom Hill, Saturday 9th November, 9.30 to 12.00.

Trustees acknowledge that the level of work involved in maintaining Broom Hill far exceeds the volunteer hours and abilities available and have therefore requested quotes from a contractor for the heavier work. This will be considered under item 7d.

b) Report from Mill Hill, 3 Cocked Hat and Allotments Working Group.
Councillors once again wish to minute thanks to allotment holder Ian Jefferies for doing the autumn cut of the grass paths on the allotments and the hedge bordering the Love Lane footpath. The situation concerning unworked allotments is to be considered under item 7c.
Cllr Burton has now installed the overflow tanks for the water collection units.

Other Green Spaces matters.

Community Litter Pick 21st September

21 volunteers donated their morning to collecting litter from our community roads and footpaths. A total of 25 sacks of litter were collected with the addition of a metal bar and numerous “bits of car”. It is particularly disappointing that 18 of the bags were collected from the verges of the B1078 from the bridge to the A140.

The Litter Bin in the layby at the B1078/A140 junction may have suffered from an impact/push from a vehicle as it is now leaning at an angle and in need of some adjustment.

Remaining outstanding action point.
Renewal of post to Dog waste bin on Old Norwich Road.





